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Minutes from October 24, 2022 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors 
at Sewerage Agency of Southern Marin 

450 Sycamore Avenue, Mill Valley 
 

1. Call to Order:  Chair Kious called the meeting to order at 5:01 P.M. Present: (Via 
Zoom Video Platform) Lew Kious, Anne Lahaderne, Linda Rames, Robert Cox, Casey 
Bertenthal, David Haflich, Shonn Dougherty (District Manager).  

 
2. AB 361 Adopt a Monthly Resolution to Meet Remotely: Motion to Approve by Linda, 

Seconded by ROBERT. Approved 5-0. 
 

3. Approval of Minutes for September 26, 2022 Meeting. Motion to Approve by Lew, 
Seconded by Casey. Approved 5-0. 

4. Public Open Time:  

5. Secretary-Treasurer’s Report:  Casey reported as of this warrant cycle in fiscal 
2022-23, we have spent $78,178.08 which is 6.1% of the annual budget. This period 
equates to 33.3% of the 2022-23 annual budget year. We have $789,352.74 
remaining in reserves. Motion to approve made by Anne, Seconded by Linda.  
Approved 5-0. 
 

6. Reports by Representatives to Other Meetings: Lew reported the SASM meeting was 
a short one with a quick briefing on the current status of the plant. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

7.   Manager’s Report: A comprehensive Manager’s report was included in the Board 
Packet.  

 

8.   New Business:  

Consideration of Primrose Path Segment in upcoming CIP Bid- Shonn and Dave 
presented information to the Board concerning the District Line running down Primrose 
Path. The homeowner at 107 Primrose Path contacted ASD about neighbors pitching in to 
possibly doing an asphalt overlay, and if Almonte had any plans to dig up the street to 
access pipework. Almonte’s line has two segments with the upper segment needing 
attention and replacement soon. The Board was made aware that this segment could be 
added to the 2022-23 Capital Improvement Project. The asphalt overlay is on hold with 
neighbors waiting on status of pipe project. Dave recommended putting project on hold for 
the time being and repair line after the CIP. The Board agreed with Dave’s recommendation 
to not include the Primrose pipework in this year’s CIP. 

New Printer for Home Office- Shonn included a page with an HP printer description and 
price in the Board Packet. The Board approved the need for, and purchase of a new printer 
for the District Manger’s home office. 

 

9.   Old Business:    

 

10.   Board Directors Members Open Time:  

                                            

 11.  Next Meeting Date:  November 28, 2022 @ 5pm. 

 

 12.  Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 5:17pm. Motion to adjourn made by 
Anne, Seconded by Linda. Approved 5-0. e Sanitary District Election Resolution- Board 
voted to approve Resolution 2019-1 for 3, four-year terms with candidate’s publication 
paid by the  
 

 

 



 


